
 

Project Update: May 2019 

 

Our second year field session has successfully started, in May 2019 we visited all three 

selected Ramsar sites, Gornje podunavlje, Zasavica and Labudovo okno.  

 

On the very start we very were worried, because of a long dry period, but the rain 

came, and we are having rainy and not very warm May. Still, in Zasavica area 

stoneworts were not found in the beginning of May, so we are hoping for better results 

in June. Diversity detected in Gornje Podunavlje and Labudovo okno wasn’t very rich, 

but few stonewort species were there. In June 2018, typical vernal species Nitella 

capillaris was detected in Gornje podunavlje.  

 

Zasavica field session May 2019 

 

 



 

 
 

Labudovo okno field session May 2019 

 

 



 

 
 

 

Gornje podunavlje field session May 2019 

 

 

 
 

As always, we have to highlight that that we had very good 

cooperation with the protected area managers in each area, they 

showed interest in helping us to conduct our surveys and promote our 

results. 
 


